
LOCAL GOVERNMENT 
For the week of January 21, 2013 
 
Northern California 
Cupertino 
On a 5-0 vote the City of Cupertino passed the Peninsula regional carryout bag ordinance 
with minor amendments. The changes include removal of recordkeeping for sold recyclable 
paper bags and removing mandate on charging for reusable bags, similar to the San Jose 
ordinance. 
 

Southern California   
Los Angeles County 
On Tuesday, the Los Angeles County Board of Supervisors held a hearing to discuss a Clean 
Water Fee.  The Clean Water Fee would be charged to all properties in the County and all 
industrial, commercial, and residential parcels would be charged at different rates, 
depending on size and amount of urban runoff.  A 10,000 sq. foot parcel would pay 
approximately $250, annually, while a typical big box or home improvement store could 
pay up to $11,000, annually.  Smaller residences could pay as little as $20, annually. 
Revenue from the Clean Water Fee could only be used for projects to clean up waterways. 
Due to massive opposition at the hearing, the Board voted to extend the protest period and 
continue the agenda item for 60 days.  They directed the Board of Public Works to make 
changes to the proposed initiative, including credits for property owners who already 
capture and treat storm water on property.  CGA will continue to monitor.   
 
City of Glendale 
The Glendale City Council voted on Tuesday to implement carryout bag regulation that 
would ban plastic bags and place a ten cent charge on paper bags.  While the original draft 
ordinance included only grocery stores, convenience stores, pharmacies, liquor stores, etc., 
CGA is working with City staff to extend the ban for all retailers.  CGA will continue to 
monitor. 
 
City of Huntington Beach 
The Huntington Beach City Council will hear a policy discussion on carryout bag ordinances 
next Tuesday.  CGA will be in attendance to ensure the city moves towards the ban/charge 
model.   
 
 


